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NEXT MEETING: FEBRUARY 23, 2023 @ 6:00 P.M. on the third floor of the municipal building
VILLAGE OF RIDGEFIELD PARK

MINUTES OF THE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

January 26, 2023
Chairman Jeff Hoffman called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village message board. Roll call was taken.  Members present were:   Jeff Hoffman, John Antola, Timothy Arata and Theresa Robinson.   Not Present: Matt Bilow, Gerard Garofalow, Andre Lam, and Nelson Nunez.
The minutes of the November 17, 2022, meeting were approved on a motion made by John Antola and seconded by Jeff Hoffman.  All were in favor of the motion. There was no meeting in December.
APPROVAL NOTES:  ANY APPROVALS REMAIN SUBJECT TO THE APPLICANT SECURING CONSTRUCTION PERMITS FOR ALL WORK REVIEWED BY THIS COMMISSION.  ALL APPROVALS FOR SIGNS ARE SUBJECT TO CONFORMANCE WITH ZONING ORDINANCE AND MUST BE APPROVED AS SUCH BY THE ZONING OFFICER.
IF THERE ARE ANY DEVIATIONS TO WHAT IS APPROVED, ANY AND ALL CHANGES MUST BE PRESENTED TO THE HPC PRIOR TO ANY WORK BEING DONE.  THIS INCLUDES ANY CHANGES IN PLANS, MATERIAL, COLORS, ETC., WHICH HAVE BEEN GIVEN FINAL APPROVAL BY THE HPC.  NOTE:  BACKLIT, INTERNALLY LIGHTED, AND NEON SIGNS ARE NOT PERMITTED) LIGHTED/LED SIGNS ARE ONLY PERMITTED IF THEY ARE INSTALLED 2' INSIDE THE WINDOW. NO FLASHING OR SCROLLING LIGHTS/SIGNS PERMITTED.
Public Comments (not pertaining to applications): None.
New Business:  (22-11-01)  Main Street Chemist, 213 Main Street, (Alex Venidis, av@westriverny.com), submitted an application for a new sign.  The HPC had the following concerns and held this matter over until the applicant can be present:

1) The details on mounting the sign do not conform with what actually exists on the building.
2) The sign cannot be mounted along the bottom because that is where the leaded glass is.

3) The details are not accurate, specifically to the lower bracket.  The sign is 2’, the fascia is only 8”.

4) The color is not accurate.  There is no Benjamin Moore Red, need to put specific color number and brand on the 
    application.

5) There is no information on the gooseneck lights to be installed.

Old Business: None at this time.
 Correspondence/Notes/Comments:
· Email dated 11/23/22 from Alex Venidis Re:  216 Main Street – sign has been installed.
Open matters with Building Dept.:
· Wahizza  (213 Main Street) – has lettered their window without approval, and installed a third sign on the building also without approval
· Trust LLC (165 Main Street) – new business has installed unapproved signage
Announcements: Meeting Dates set for 2023
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Elections were held.
A motion was made by Tim Arata and seconded by John Antola nominating Jeff Hoffman as Chairman.  All were in favor of the motion.

A motion was made by Tim Arata and seconded by John Antola nominating Gerard Garofalow as Vice Chair.  All were in favor of the motion.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:21 p.m. on a motion made by Theresa Robinson and seconded by Tim Arata.  All were in favor of this motion.

The next meeting is scheduled for February 23, 2023.  Theresa Robinson advised she will be away for the next meeting.








Respectfully submitted,

Barbara DeLuca
Barbara DeLuca

cc:  Building Dept./Zoning Board/Planning Board 

